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Rialto City Council Tuesday night unanimously 
voted to approve sweeping increases in 
development impact fees, many for the first time 
in more than a decade. 

The revised fees, which will be phased in over a 
period of four years, places Rialto in the middle 
with its fee structure, when compared to other 
cities in the area. 

"We wanted to retain our competitive posture," 
Robb Steel, assistant to the city administrator 
and development services director, told the 
council prior to its vote. 

There will be a six-month grace period to 
encourage developers pondering development to 
move ahead prior to when the fees take effect 
on July 1, Steel said. 

There was no opposition to the proposal. 

Instead, the lone person to address the council 
during a public hearing on the issue was in favor 
of it. 

Bryan Goodman, a vice president with the 
Upland-based Lewis Group of Companies, said 
his company was in favor of the increases and 
praised the city staff for working with the 
development community while developing the 
fee structure. 

Council member Ed Palmer, said, "the increases 
are a long time coming." 

Council member Joe Baca Jr. said that "raising 
fees does not mean we are anti-business or 
anti-developer...this is a way to promote smart 
growth." 

Baca said the city needs to improve its libraries 
and parks, among other amenities, to keep up 
with its growth. 

Council member Ed Scott said, "I have never been 

one to support fee increases, but this is clearly 
the right time to move forward with this to be 
ready for the next economic upturn." 

"The reality is that fees have to increase so that 
we as city can survive," Scott said. 

The affirmative votes were by Palmer, Baca, 
Scott and Councilwoman Deborah Robertson. 
Mayor Grace Vargas is on medical leave. 

The action will raise development impact fees 
for general civic facilities, such as police, fire, 
park, storm drain and water and sewer facilities. 
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